Kex, Lori

From: Susan Dermott

Sent: Friday, November 5, 2021 5:12 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Agenda Item 40 - Redistricting

To whom it may concern:

As you consider redistricting, this letter is to request that Oak Park be included in the same district as Thousand Oaks due
to our similar socio and economic interests. As a resident of Oak Park, our family participates in sports, extracurricular
actives, shopping, and events right here in the Conejo Valley alongside residents with neighboring Thousand Oaks. Oak
Park and Thousand Oaks are much more geographically convenient, and support each other's economies through dining,
shopping and entertainment. It just makes common sense to be in the same district when decisions are being made for
the being of the area. The same cannot be said of Simi Valley which is located more than 30 minutes away with no shared
resources.

| am in favor of District R and Map2A.
| am not in favor of 1A, LULAC Map or the Community Plan Map.
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Kind regards,
Sue Dermott





